Cambooya School News

Monday 18th October 2021





Acting Principal: Joel Fogwell

Phone: (07) 4612 2333

Email: the.principal@cambooyass.eq.edu.au

Web Site: www.cambooyass.eq.edu.au

Harrow Street Cambooya QLD 4358

Term 4 - Week 3

From the Principal's Office

Hello everyone, and welcome to the start of week three. It's incredible that we only have seven weeks left of the 2021 school term, which is always a hectic period. I want to acknowledge the hard work being undertaken by all our students, staff, and community members to ensure all our appropriate work is being completed promptly over the remaining term.

On a personal note, I would like to sincerely thank everyone at Cambooya SS for welcoming me so kindly to the school. I have immensely enjoyed my time here so far, and I am genuinely looking forward to achieving some great things for our students over the coming weeks. I would also like to acknowledge David Wilson, your esteemed principal, who I am replacing at our great school. I would like to wish David a speedy recovery during this time and trust he is enjoying his leave as best as possible.

Last week it was wonderful to welcome back swimming to our school, however, unfortunately, on Friday we had to cancel our years Prep to Two lessons due to a power complexity in Clifton. This issue was caused by the storm activity that was evident across our region on Thursday night. As a school, we will be looking at getting a make-up lesson at a later date regarding Friday's situation.

When visiting classrooms and speaking with our students last week, I was pleasantly surprised by how proud, and enthusiastic our students are towards their learning. When discussing the school rules and expectations at Cambooya SS, it was terrific to hear the students being able to articulate our goals and focus as a school community. A significant contributor to this success is highlighted by how our community engages with our 'Positive Behaviour for Learning (PBL) program at our school. This critical work is clearly implemented right across the school setting. I want to congratulate our staff for being committed to ensuring that all our students are ready for learning every day.

Thanks, everyone; please feel free to contact me if you require any additional information, and I look forward to meeting many of you soon during my time at Cambooya.

Have a fabulous week!

Very Warm Regards Joel Fogwell

Principal Awards

Congratulations to Quinn & Charlie for receiving the Principal award for Week 2



Important Dates

By Appointment only Lisa—0400168464	Uniform Shop
20th October	NO TUCKSHOP -THIS WEEK.
Thursday 14th October	Swimming commences Years 3-6
Friday 15th October	Swimming commences Prep—Year 2
Wednesday 27th October	Mango Orders & Money due
Thursday 4th November	P&C Meeting



Cambooya School News



Skool Loop:

Our new Skool Loop app has been very successful. It has become a great way to communicate between home and school. It has become a great way for parents to let the school know of any absences. I will resend out information on how to download the app if you have not done so. If our whole school community could download this app it would be greatly appreciated.

Week 2 Certificates

Congratulations to the following students who received a Certificate on Assembly. Brie-anna, Tyler, EJ, Brylee, Cianna, Oliver, Alyssa, Nina, Nate, Jason, Blade.



Our PBL Focus for Week 3

Value: Respect

Focus: I am respectful when I

follow our Parade expectations

This week we will focus on the school expectations at Parade time. This is to ensure that students get hear our parade messages and find out what is happening in the coming week.



Tuckshop

NO TUCKSHOP THIS WEEK due to no helpers available.

P&C News

This week is all about reminders, asking for help, and dates to remember lol! First up, the reminders:

Every Friday morning: come and grab a delish coffee (or hot chocolate) before school starts. As long as we keep buying coffee, he'll keep showing up, so please keep supporting the coffee van.

Every Friday arvo: buy a \$1 ice block from the year 5s at the tuckshop.

Get your mango orders in before Wednesday 27 October. \$20/tray. The preferred payment option for school parents is Quickcliq—just log into your account, click on the 'Events' tab and order away.

Slime Run fundraising: this only started last week, and \$1205 has already been raised by our students! How awesome is that! Jump online and set up a fundraising profile—so far 22 students have created a profile and are well on their way to nabbing a great prize at the end of the year. Fundraising is open until the 12 November. As an incentive, any student that raises over \$250 will go in the draw to personally slime our principal! What fun!

Help wanted please!

The Cambooya Hall committee and the Toowoomba Regional Council are holding the Festival of Small Halls at Cambooya on Friday 29 October. The P&C will be providing a BBQ, nibblies and dessert. And we'd love your help please! If you can help on the night (cooking, serving) or during the day (preparing food), please let me (Kristie 0421 281 855) know. Come and support your local community, listen to great live music and enjoy a drink and great food. Tickets and details are available at https://festivalofsmallhalls.com/cambooya-2021/ Numbers are limited, so get in quick!

The P&C will be hosting a morning tea on Monday 1 November for all the special grandparents / aunties / uncles / family members related to our students. A letter with more details will be sent home later this week. We'd love your help to set up, prepare and serve food—please contact Kristie 0421 281 855 if you can help.

Tuckshop helpers are always wanted! Due to swimming lessons, tuckshop this term is being held every Wednesday. Can you spare some time on a Wednesday please? Please let Claire know 0409 614 262.

<u>Dates to remember:</u>

27 Oct Mango orders due

29 Oct Festival of Small Halls

• 1 Nov Grandparents Morning Tea

4 Nov P&C meeting (7pm)

• 12 Nov Slime fundraising ends

2 Dec Swimming carnival

2 Dec P&C meeting (7pm)

• 3 Dec Slime fun run

8 Dec Year 6 graduation (6pm)

9 Dec Picnic day & Presentation day